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CALENDAR FOR THE MONTH     Wed. 2nd         9.30 a.m. service at St. Bartholomew’s (and every Wednesday) 

 Wed. 2nd    Lunch Club, Village Hall, 1 p.m. (and every Wednesday)   Thur. 3rd   Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Mon. 7th    Short Mat Bowling, Village Hall, 10 a.m. (and every Monday)   Mon. 7th  Cubs, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. (and every Monday)  Mon. 7th   Book Reading Group, tel. 371656  Mon. 7th  Explorers, Scout Hut, 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. (and every Monday)   Wed. 9th     ‘Little Sheep’ (and every Wednesday in term-time), 10.15 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s  Wed. 9th   Beavers, Scout Hut, 4.30 p.m. – 5.30 p.m. (and every Wednesday)  Wed. 9th    Parish Council Meeting, Village Hall, 7 p.m.  Thur. 10th   Sing-along music group for babies and pre-schoolers, (and every Thursday in term time),  
  Village Hall, 10 a.m.   Thur. 10th  W.I., Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Fri. 11th   Scouts, Scout Hut, 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. (and every Friday) 
 Sat.12th  Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8 p.m. – 11 p.m.  Tue. 15th  Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Thur. 17th  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.   Thur. 17th    Gardening Club, Village Hall, 7.45 p.m.  Fri. 18th  Quiz Night, British Legion, 8 p.m.  Sat. 19th  Bingo Night, Scout Hut, 6.30 p.m.  Sat. 26th    Dance (ballroom and sequence), British Legion, 8 p.m. – 11 p.m. 
 Thur. 31st  Senior Club, Village Hall, 2 p.m.           

Advertising Rates One-eighth A4 page: £72 per year, or £8 per issue One-quarter A4 page: £117 per year, or £13 per issue One-half A4 page: £23 per issue Whole A4 page: £40 per issue Classified Ads: 5p per word.  Must include telephone number. The Editorial Committee in no way accepts responsibility for services supplied by our advertisers. 
 

Distributed free of charge at the beginning of each month to every household in Yarnton Yarnton Village News is printed by Litho & Digital Impressions Ltd. Tel. 01993 868179/868705, email: ldioffice@btconnect.com  

JANUARY
2013

 
 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
Editorial Committee:

 Mrs. Helen Anderson, 81 Spencer Avenue, OX5 1NQ, tel. 371656 - Secretary 
and Assistant Editor Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, OX5 1NS, tel. 372637 - Editor Frances Peck - Distribution Michael Westall, 1 Stocks Tree Close, OX5 1LU, tel. 373445 - Treasurer 

 
Website:  www.yarnton-village.org.uk 



 
 

 

Copy Deadline for February Issue Material for inclusion in the February Newsletter should be received by midday on Friday 4th January. Copy should be e-mailed to: ruth@astall.com and helen.anderson4@ntlworld.com or delivered to Mrs. Ruth Astall, 19 The Spears, tel. 372637. The Editorial Committee reserves the right to cut, edit, or omit articles, or refuse advertisements for reasons of space limitation, suitability, etc. Their decision is final and no correspondence can be entered into. Copy date for the March issue is Friday 1st February. 
 
 
 
Yarnton Parish Council - thanks 
 Yarnton Parish Council would like to record their sincere thanks to the retired Parish Clerk, Peter Luke, for his diligence, help and advice to the Parish Councillors and residents alike after over 18 years of dedicated service as a Councillor and Parish Clerk.  We wish him a long and healthy retirement. 
Brian Newell, Chairman, Yarnton Parish Council 
 
 
 
 

OSTEOPATHY in YARNTON 
  

Conditions that Osteopathy can treat: 
  

Lower back pain, Sciatica, Arthritic pain, 
Neck and shoulder tension, Postural problems, 

Headaches, Stress, Anxiety and Fatigue, Sports 
injuries, Frozen shoulder, Tennis elbow, Asthma, 

Digestive problems. 
  

Anita Watson BSc (Hons) Ost. 
Over 15 years of clinical experience 

Anita is a member of the GOC (General Osteopathic Council) 
and qualified in 1996. 
 07970 527733 

98 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
anitawatson111@hotmail.co.uk 

www.anitawatson.co.uk 
 

YOGA in YARNTON  
Anita is also a member of the IYA (Iyengar Yoga Association) 

and has been studying Iyengar Yoga since 1997 
and has been teaching since 2006. 

Individual and small group classes available 
at 98 Rutten Lane. 

Please call for details of Yoga classes. 
 

Senior Club 
 In November we had our Christmas Lunch, superbly cooked by Caroline and her helpers. We all enjoyed roast turkey plus all the trimmings, delicious trifle, followed by mince pies and tea and coffee.  We were entertained by children from William Fletcher School; the music and singing was enjoyed by everyone.  We all sang Happy Birthday to Giacomo, and we each received a present before we left for home. We were thanked by many, who said they had really enjoyed the lunch and afternoon. Our next celebration will be on Valentine’s Day, and as we have said before, it would be great to welcome any new members. 
Jose Green, tel. 375644 
 
 
 
  
 

QUIZ NIGHT 
YARNTON VILLAGE CLUB 

(BRITISH LEGION) 
FRIDAY  

18th January 
 

Start Time: 8 p.m. 
 

Entrance : £1 per person 
 
  
 

 
 



 

Cassington Nurseries  
Yarnton Road 

Cassington  
01865 882550 

 
Winter Pansies now ready  

 
Winter 2012/13 

 
Hard wood logs £59.99 A bulk bag  

 
House coal £4.99 10 Kg  

 
Blaze £6.99 10 Kg  

 
Order winter hanging Now  

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Aquarius Plumbing 
Tel: 01865 513058. Mob: 07984 121743 

Email:  enquiries@aquariusplumbingltd.com 
Web: http://www.aquariusplumbingltd.com 

Free estimates  
No job too small 

Domestic Plumbing Work - Domestic Electrical Work 
Wall Tiling - Floor Tiling – Plastering - Loft Insulation 

Environmentally friendly upgrades 

Reliable and honest 
Local to Yarnton 

 
 
 
 

Lost Camera 
 Silver Canon IXUS 105 in a small black zipped case.  Lost Saturday 1st December outside The Pottery, 156 Cassington Road, Yarnton.  Contains very special family photos. Please call Elaine on 07720 655811. 

 
 

BURLEIGH FARM 
Traditional Farmhouse 

Bed and Breakfast Accommodation 
 

Contact Jane Cook – 01865 881352 
 

Burleigh Farm, Burleigh Road, Cassington, 
Oxfordshire, OX29 4DZ 

 
Visit 

www.oxfordcity.co.uk/accom/burleighfarm 
for more information 

 
 

 
Yarnton-with-Begbroke History Society 
 On Tuesday 15th January there is a talk by J. Banbury on ‘The History of Woodstock’.  The meeting is at Yarnton Village Hall, starting at 7.45 p.m.  Visitors most welcome (£2 including refreshments). 
Helen Anderson 

 
 

News from Kidlington and Yarnton Surgery   Dr. Andrew Brown is retiring after working for the practice since 2005 – he will be very much missed by his colleagues, staff and patients. Dr. Alex Gillies will be taking his place. Did you know that there is now a pharmacy at the Kidlington surgery site? It is open seven days a week.   Our list is still open, and as well as patients from Kidlington and Yarnton we welcome patients from all the surrounding villages. Have a look at our web site:  www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk to find out more about the practice. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Team Vicar: The Reverend Nathan Jarvis, tel. 01865 375749, 26 Church Lane, Yarnton 
 New Year, New Life! It has been quite a winter, and it  has only just begun. We have had high winds and ice, and of course horrendous rain. The front of the vicarage was completely flooded, which is nothing compared to some in Yarnton who had to bail water out of their homes. Who knows what is to follow? One thing we do know is that it will eventually pass, and somehow even the gardens will recover and flourish. Soon, we will see signs of growth and greenery poking up from the cold earth and the cycle of new life will begin again.  We have just celebrated Christmas and all that it means to all of us in the village. It might be a time of celebration for you, a time spent with family and friends eating too much chocolate and Christmas pudding. It might be a time of remembering, perhaps thinking of those who have not shared our Christmas table this year. We might be looking forward in eager anticipation at the year to come, or dreading what might be around the next corner. As a Vicar, you would expect me to tell you something about Jesus, hope, a springing forth of new things that will benefit us all. I don't like to disappoint, so here goes.......... At St. Bartholomew's we are experiencing something rather exciting. You might be mistaken by thinking that all is as it has always been. The rhythm of village life, the rhythm of church life calmly getting on with things. This is true, but there is an undercurrent of joy and expectation. It is often hard to tell when an Anglican is excited, but look hard at your friends who go to church, and you will see a sparkle in their eyes. The parish is full of a wonderful desire to grow and engage, to worship and to reach out, but mainly, to have fun together. This year, we will be doing lots of everything!  In coming issues of Village News you will be reading about special services for Healing and Wholeness, the revival of The Yarnton Feast around St. Bartholomew's Day, a Church Fair with a difference, Craft and Fun Days for all ages and of course, our usual round of services and celebrations that punctuate our year. Yarnton is growing, and our church is growing. We really want you to be part of it, part of the story. So, keep an eye out for what’s on, and perhaps come along and see what we are up to at the end of the lane. I look forward to this year, and pray that we will all grow and flourish as we live in this wonderful place. 
Nathan Jarvis 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
  No More Creases 
  Contact Sarah on 07824 885802 
  Ironing service 

 
If you hate ironing or you’re just too busy, 

then give me a call 
 

Ironing carried out in clean, 
smoke-free environment 

Returned wrapped on hangers or folded 
whatever your preference 

Simply drop off or ask about 
collect and return service 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

  

 

ALAN WHITLEY  
 PAINTER AND DECORATOR City and Guilds Qualified Over 35 years experience 

 
Interior and Exterior  

Wallpapering 
 No job too small  For Free Estimates contact: Phone: 01865460179 or 07906301589 Email: alanmwhitley@gmail.com 5 Merton Way, Yarnton 

 

 



 
 
REGULAR SERVICE TIMES 
(every week unless otherwise stated) 
 
St. Bartholomew’s Church, Church Lane, Yarnton. 
The Church is open every day from 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. 
Sundays 8 a.m.  Holy Communion, Book of Common Prayer, at St. Bartholomew’s 11 a.m.   Holy Communion, Common Worship,   at St. Bartholomew’s 
  Coffee after the service.  
Weekday Service Wednesday 9.30 a.m., St. Bartholomew’s 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Richard Byrne 
Property Maintenance 
 
All types of property maintenance undertaken 
PVC fascias and guttering, windows and 
doors  
Foundations and drainage. Driveways. 
All types of fencing work 
 
Over 25 years’ experience 
For free quotation please call 
01865 374819 or 07768 448395 
For carpentry work, phone 07748 748658 

 

 
 
WEDDINGS If you wish to be married in St. Bartholomew’s we will be happy to do all we can to make your day as special as possible. You are advised to contact Rev’d Nathan Jarvis as soon as possible in your planning if you wish to be married in church.  
BAPTISM Baptism is the sacrament by which we take the big step in the Christian life into full membership of the church. Anyone wishing to be baptised, or wanting to have their child baptised at St. Bartholomew’s should contact Rev’d. Nathan Jarvis.  
Churchwardens: Dougie Fairhurst, 98 Great Close Road, Yarnton, tel. 01865 371096 
Charlotte Rayner, 3 Paternoster Court, Yarnton, tel.  01865 849534 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

                                                               

 
 
 

  



 
 
 

HOLIDAY ARK LTD 
INSURED AND POLICE CHECKED DOG WALKING 

AND PET CARE SERVICES 
 

Dog walking and puppy visits - Rabbit and Guinea Pig 
Boarding using RSPCA 5ft and 6ft hutches - 

Hamster, gerbil and small bird boarding - Cat feeding and 
home care service - Pet taxi 

www.holidayark.co.uk 
T: 01865 842435, M: 07596109489 

Family run, based in Kidlington, and your pet and home will 
be cared for as if they were our own by trustworthy and caring 

pet lovers and owners. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

    
BINGO NIGHT! 

   19th January 2013 
 

  Doors open - 6:30 p.m., Eyes down – 7 p.m. 
 Yarnton Scout Hut, off Merton Way 

 
 Everyone welcome (adults/children/families)  

 Refreshments available & prizes to be won       
 
 



 
                                      Yarnton W.I. 
   We begin the New Year with a visit from Dr. Tony Maisey whose talk is on ‘The concept of pain’.  We meet in the Village Hall on Thursday 10th January at 7.45 p.m. and visitors are always welcome. We shall have our usual book stall, and tea hostesses are  Mavis King, Susan Knox, Gill Long and Hannah Melhuish. We would remind members that subscriptions are due at the January meeting.  The cost for the year is £33 and members should have received an envelope from Sheila.  It would be a great help if you could pay promptly, and if for any reason you will not be rejoining for 2013, then please let Sheila know as it will save her chasing you. 
Ruth Astall 
 
 

 
 

PURE WATER CLEANING 
  

We clean window glass, window frames, fascias, 
conservatory roofs, gutters and down-pipes - 

whatever you need cleaned 
 

Smear-free glass 
Easy access up to 30 feet/9 metres 

 
Call Chris Black on 07857 985 100 

info@smearfreewindows.com 
  

No job too small - visits by appointment 
Fully trained and insured 

 
 
 

 
 

 
Yarnton Pre-school Christmas Fun Day  Well, it was lots of fun and we raised lots of money!  Our very grateful thanks go to all those individuals who gave so generously of their time and money.  Particular thanks go to the following businesses for their donations: Ultimate Animal Encounters, Michael and Co., Bowlplex, Summertown Clinic, Shanghai 30s, Oxford Playhouse, Cibo, Crocodiles of the World, Oxford Ice Rink, Studio 8, Pendon Museum Trust, Charlett Beauty, Joe’s Restaurants, Tiffins Tandoori, Brothertons Brasserie, PFS Pet Supplies, The Bayleaf Restaurant, Cotswold Wildlife Park, IKidz, Yarnton Nurseries, Cogges Manor Farm, Bus Museum, Royal Sun Begbroke, Marks and Spencer, Spice Lounge, Parkwood Community Leisure, Frasers Budgens of Yarnton. Thank you and Happy New Year 
Management Committee 

 
 
 

 
 

  



Pancake  Party  St. Bartholomew’s Church will be holding their pancake party again this year on Shrove Tuesday, 12th February, in the Village Hall at 6.30 p.m. All proceeds to Helen and Douglas House. Entrance by ticket only please, available now from church or from Gill Rowbotham, tel. 377623. Do bring your friends and families along and get tickets now to help us make this another successful and enjoyable evening. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

M RUDGE TREE SERVICES 
 

Telephone : 01865 841982 – 07966767595 
 

LOGS/FIREWOOD  
 

OFFER  to Yarnton, Cassington and 
Begbroke Residents 

 

Seasoned, dry, hardwood for sale. 
1 bulk bag for £50.00 

Equivalent of 2 bulk bags £85.00 
Equivalent of 4 bulk bags £165.00 

 

 
3 bags of coal £10.00 

 
 

 

Yarnton Fireworks and Bonfire 2012  Yarnton Playing Fields would like to thank everyone who attended the village Firework Display last year, with increased support ensuring the event continues into 2013. Yarnton Playing Fields also thanks the many organisations and people involved in putting together an excellent event once again: In no particular order: St. John Ambulance Yarnton Farm Shop Yarnton Post Office David Side Amusements  Kidlington Netball Club Yarnton Guides Yarnton Football Club Yarnton Blues Football Club William Fletcher School Yarnton Playing Fields Committee Friends of YPF - Dave Callicott, Richard and Hester Byrne, Ellen and Abbie Gardner, Christine and Steve Taylor And of course - it couldn’t happen without them – Skyline Promotions. See you all next year. Thank You  
Yarnton Playing Fields Management Committee     

 
 
 
 

I M H Gas Services 
Ltd   
Over 25 years Experience  
British Gas Approved 
 

 
 

yCentral Heating Maintenance  
 
yFull Heating Installations 
 
ySystemUpdates/Servicing/Landlord 
  Safety Checks 
 
yLPG Heating/Underfloor Heating 
 

 
Call Ian on 07765251175/01865 842245 

 www.imhgasservices.co.uk

 

 185910 



 
 

 
 
 
 
Yarnton Village Hall 200 Club  Winners of the draw on 29th November were:  £100 Christmas Bonus: 110 – Mrs. J. Sayer     54 Mrs. H. Pomroy     89 Mr. P. Newin      6 Mrs. E. Luke     33 Mr. M. Bunning 
 
 
 
                                   
 
                                    Yarnton Gardening Club    Our first meeting in 2013 is on 17th January at 7.45 p.m. in Yarnton Village Hall.  The talk is called ‘An Evening with Howard Drury’, who is a garden adviser, lecturer, presenter and writer.  He has been a TV presenter of a gardening programme for Central TV and was Horticultural Training Officer for the City of Birmingham for many years.   Subscriptions for 2013 are due this month – but you may come as a visitor for £2. 
Helen Anderson 
 
 
 
Book Reading Group 
 The Book Reading Group’s book for discussion in January is ‘The Loneliness of the Long Distance Runner’ by Alan Sillitoe.  February’s book is ‘Grace Williams says it loud’ by Emma Henderson.  Meetings start at 7.30.  Contact number, 371656.  

 



Yarnton Parish Council 
 

Clerk: Lynne Whitley 
Office:  Village Hall, The Paddocks, Yarnton, OX5 1TE. Tel. 378476.  e-mail: clerk@phonecoop.coopThe Parish Office is open Mondays and Thursdays  
9 a.m. to 11 a.m.  If the Clerk is not available when you call, please leave a message on the answerphone and a response will be made as soon as possible. The post box is at the left end of the Village Hall. 
Future Meeting dates: 9th January and 13th February (Budget meeting 16th January) in the Village Hall at 7 p.m., then every second Wednesday in the month.  
Meeting Minutes:  The minutes of all Parish Council Meetings are available on the village website once they are approved,  www.yarnton-village.org.uk  
Parish Council - contact numbers 
Parish Council Chairman Brian Newell. Tel: 842253 
Parish Council Vice-Chairman    Michael Gibbard.  Tel: 849435 
Parish Council Members: John Burford. Tel: 849750 Harry Carrier. Tel: 841733 Carol Green. Tel: 371355 Anna Isles. Tel: 372895  

Fred Jones. Tel: 373871 Ewan Siret.  Tel:  460412 Graham Thompson.  Tel:  461479 
Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer: Lynne Whitley. Tel: 378476 
District Councillors: Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 Trevor Stevens. Tel: 451800 
County Councillors: Maurice Billington. Tel: 842235 Michael Gibbard. Tel: 849435 
Yarnton Village Hall Bookings: Tel. 07948 722633 
Planning Applications: 12/01334/F. 1 The Spears, demolish garage, erect two-storey extension 12/01500/F. Land South East of Yarnton, inland water-ways marina including enhanced ecology, and north of Woodstock Road, Yarnton new road access, etc. 12/01482/F. 50/52 Church Lane, demolition of two dwellings and erection of one new dwelling.  12/01615/F. 25 Pixey Close, dormer window to serve proposed loft conversion.  

Recent flooding: The recent flooding in several parts of the village has highlighted to YPC several issues within the village.  One major cause for concern is the main Pumping Station in Merton Way which frequently fails in heavy rain, causing sewerage water to flood houses close by. We have been in contact several times with Thames Water expressing our concern that the 2 pumps in the pumping station are inadequate for the amount of houses now in the village. We have just heard from Thames Water that they intend to take action to resolve the issue, although as yet they are unsure what or when the work will be done. We do have to take into account the high risk of flooding in Yarnton, especially as we are situated on flood plain close to the Oxford canal and River Thames, both of which are likely to burst their banks during heavy storms or long periods of wet weather, leading to the overflow often reaching the village. Also Spring Hill causes water to flow rapidly down Cassington Road into the village adding to the problems. This water is then filling drains and sewers adding to the rain falling directly onto the village. Further building projects simply cover land which would soak up some of the rain, so the recent flooding should indicate to the District and County Councils that Yarnton is no longer a suitable area to build new homes, and we should raise strong objections should attempts be made to do this. The Parish Council’s major objective must also be a complete rework of the existing sewers and drainage system. We must put pressure on Thames Water to ensure that the pumping stations are in good working order at all times. We are continually being told that pumps are not operating properly and Thames Water must introduce a plan which corrects this abysmal situation.  
Yarnton Care Committee:  The Care Committee was set up in 1974 to give help where needed to residents of Yarnton. Services provided focus predominantly on older residents and/or those less mobile. 
Chairman: Peter Luke, tel. 372932, Secretary:  Bernie Connors, tel. 372944, Treasurer:  John Appleton tel. 460496. 
Members: Jaqueline Carpenter, Judy Mitchell, Brenda Louch, Graham Thompson, Fred Jones. Services available: Surgery or Hospital Appointments. Transport is available for appointments where no other is available. A small charge is made for hospital visits. Contact Judy Mitchell, tel. 374104. Shopping Bus. A fortnightly mini bus to Kidlington on a Tuesday 9.45 a.m. – 12.15 p.m. Door-to-door service with help to carry the shopping. Donation by each passenger of £1 per round trip. Contact Fred Jones, tel. 373871. Lunch Club. Every Wednesday in the Village Hall 12.30 p.m. – 2.30 p.m.  A two-course meal with tea or coffee for just £3. Free transport available for people with limited mobility. A companionable meal in friendly atmosphere. Contact Brenda Louch, 
tel. 374126. Wheelchair. Temporary use of a privately owned lightweight wheelchair is available. Contact Bernie Connors, tel. 372944. 
Enquiries should be made direct to the contact for the particular service. 
Cherwell District Council Housing Scheme:  Cherwell D.C. is currently reviewing its Allocation Scheme in line with the changes brought about by the Localism Act, the newly issued Central Government Code of Guidance, and changes within Cherwell, such as the Build! Self build programme.  The proposals include the following changes:               



• Restricting access to the Housing Register to applicants with a local connection to Cherwell, who are in housing need and do not have sufficient financial resources to find their own housing solution. 
• Changes to the size of property and number of bedrooms a household is eligible to qualify for, to fit the incoming benefit rules and central government guidance. 
• Changes to the number of offers a statutorily homeless applicant can receive. 
Oxfordshire Youth Bus: The Youth Facilities Bus visits Yarnton Park from 6 p.m. to 7.30 p.m. each Wednesday throughout the winter months. At a time when youth provision is being reduced across the county Yarnton residents are fortunate to have such a facility available for young people. The bus is in great demand is proving very popular. 
Entry to Primary or Infant school – September 2013: If your child was born on or between 1st September 2008 and 31st August 2009, you need to apply for a primary school place now. You must still apply even if your child already attends a nursery attached to the school. Parents/Carers must apply by 15th January 2013, online at www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/admissions or on paper (forms available from the County Council website or a local school). Please see poster on Parish Council noticeboards. 
Hedges:  The Parish Council has received several complaints about overgrown hedges in front of properties making it extremely difficult to walk on the path, especially with wheelchairs or pushchairs, often making it necessary to walk on the road. Residents are reminded that it is their responsibility to ensure that hedges/shrubs are cut back to the boundary of their property. 
Compostable Caddy Bin Liners Reminder:  The caddy bin liners are still selling well and stocks at the Parish office in the Village Hall will be maintained for collection on Tuesdays and Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 11 a.m., or will be delivered by arrangement if more convenient and not possible to collect.  The price is £3 (three pounds) per roll of 40 liners. Telephone  378476. The sale of liners has received an encouraging response and stocks will be maintained for your convenience. 
Welcome to Yarnton Booklets:  The booklet can be viewed and downloaded on the website www.yarnton-village.org.uk and is available from the parish office at opening times, and also from the post office at Budgens shop.  
  

 
 
 
 

 
YARNTON MEDICAL PRACTICE 

163 Rutten Lane, Yarnton 
OX5 1LT 

Telephone 379345 
www.kidlingtonandyarntonsurgery.co.uk  

 
Opening Hours 

Monday 8.00 - 18.00 
Tuesday 8.30 - 18.00 
Wednesday 8.30 - 12.30 
Thursday 8.30 - 18.00 
 Friday 8.30 - 18.00 

 
Diabetic & Asthma Clinics,  
Baby Immunisation Clinic        
 – phone for appointment 

 
Well Baby Clinic 

First Thursday of the month 
2.00 -3.00 

 
 
 



 
 

                               
   

 
 From all at Budgens, Subway and the post office we hope you had a lovely Christmas and wish you all the best for the year ahead. Could 2012 ever be bettered? With the Jubilee celebrations, the success of the Olympics and Frasers Budgens being crowned independent retailer of the year, it could be tough! But that won’t stop us from trying! With more to come from the 
Platinum Club, with extra promotions and access to exclusive offers, more local suppliers coming on board, more tastings in store and reduced prices on everyday products, we think that 2013 will be an extra special year here at Fraser’s Budgens.  
 
       
 
Join our Club…  
 With the Platinum Club up and running, more and more customers are making the most of our exclusive vouchers and offers. 2013 will see more and more activity within the Platinum Club, so keep and eye out for this! Come and join to get offers available only to our Platinum Club members. From half price car washes throughout the week to money offer products in store, we think you’ll love it! Just log onto www.frasersbudgens.co.uk or ask in store for more details. But don’t worry, if you don’t have access to the internet you can still get a card and be entitled to some of the great offers, just by showing your card!  
Local Suppliers  We have recently brought in a local preserves supplier. Homemade by Maggi, these are made in Oxfordshire and have already proved popular in store. If you have any local suppliers you would like to nominate, you can either give us your suggestion at www.frasersbudgens.co.uk, see a member of staff or you can let us know at our suggestions box by the fruit and veg in the store.  
Suggestions Box  The suggestions box is your way of letting us know your thoughts. We are always looking to improve and will consider any suggestions you may have for the store, no matter how big or small! Whether this be something that could be improved, a new local supplier or a new product you think we should be stocking. Please let us know by popping your suggestion in the box next to the fruit and veg (the bananas to be specific!) 
  
Sobell House Charity and William Fletcher School        Remember that we have collecting tins for both William Fletcher School and Sobell House Hospice. We are pleased to be associated with both. Please continue to donate; your change really does make a difference!  
Car Wash By joining our Platinum Club you will be entitled to a Half Price Platinum car wash throughout the week, as well as a whole host of other exciting offers! Just visit www.frasersbudgens.co.uk to join our club. But don’t worry; if you haven’t joined just yet you can still get money off with the voucher at the base of the page.  ------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
GET A HALF PRICE PLATINUM CARWASH WITH THIS VOUCHER                       On presentation of this voucher you will receive a PLATINUM car wash for only £3.99 (instead of the usual rate of £7.99). This voucher is only valid at Frasers Budgens of Yarnton and cannot be used in conjunction with any other carwash promotion.  
 
  



 
 

ZUMBA 
 

*Fun 
*Real results 

*Burns up to 700 cals per class 
*Friendly warm atmosphere 

*Easy to follow and lots of options 
 

 
 

Every Wednesday 
6.30 p.m.-7.30 p.m. New class/New Instructor for 2013. 

Just £2 on Wednesday 9th January 2013. Come and meet Gill.  
(normal price £5 or purchase a loyalty discount card and get 5 classes for the price of 4!) 

 

Fridays 9.15 a.m.- 10.15 a.m. (Term Time) 
This class recommences Friday 11th January 2013. 

 
Everyone welcome. 

 
We also offer KICK START FAT LOSS PROGRAMMES 2013 

that you can follow at home. 
 

For all of our classes, programmes and on line packages take a look at 
www.janettecardyfitness.co.uk 

janette@janettecardyfitness.co.uk 
07831 255532. 

 
 



 
 

AIRPORT TRANSFERS 
WITNEY SHUTTLE 

 

The Witney Shuttle operates a 
daily, door-to-door, timetabled, 

airport transfer service from Yarnton 
to all terminals at 

Heathrow & Gatwick. 
 

Heathrow £59 pp return, Gatwick £79 pp 
return (if two people travel). The more people 

in your group, the less you pay. Under 2s travel 
free when each is accompanied by a full fare 

paying adult. 
 

Visit our website for timetables/fares or give us 
a call on our freephone number. 

 

 
 

WWW.WITNEYSHUTTLE.COM 
0800 043 46 33 

 
 

 
 

 

THE PLOUGH 
THE GREEN, UPPER WOLVERCOTE 

 

A LA CARTE RESTAURANT/BAR MEALS/DAILY SPECIALS 
FAMILIES WELCOME.  DISABLED FACILITIES. 

GOOD VEGETARIAN AND GLUTEN FREE MENU CHOICES  
ALWAYS AVAILABLE 

FUNCTION ROOM AVAILABLE FOR ALL TYPES OF PARTIES /MEETINGS 
FREE OF CHARGE (CERTAIN RESTRICTIONS APPLY) 

FRESH FOOD SERVED EVERY DAY INCLUDING SUNDAY EVENING 
SENIORS MENU MONDAY TO SATURDAY 

COME AND SEE US – WE ARE AN INDEPENDENT PUB, 
ESTABLISHED 13 YEARS 

TELEPHONE 01865 556969. WWW.THEPLOUGHOXFORD.CO.UK 
 

 
 

  
 

 
 
 The Kidlington (Yarnton & Begbroke) Netball Club, established in this area several years ago, continues to offer regular netball to women and girls of all standards. At the half-way point in the Oxfordshire League, the A team is in 4th position in Division One, with the B team in 3rd position in Division Five.   Club Night  for the Winter season is Tuesdays at Rutten Lane, 
Yarnton 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m. and provides training for those who are participating in our regular league matches, as well as Back to Netball, and for those taking up the game at a more recreational pace.   U16, U14, U12 and Highfive sessions are supported by our coaches with six teams playing in the Oxfordshire Junior League on Sunday mornings.  Please contact Tess tessa.horn@gmail.com for further information on our junior sessions. Whatever your age, if you are thinking that netball could be a fun and fitness activity which you would like to participate in - do consider coming along to our club.  For updated information please contact:  Club Secretary - Paula - kidlington.netball@hotmail.co.uk.  

 
 

 

 
 

 

Kidlington 
Netball  

Club 



 
 
 
 
 

 
Yarnton Scout Group 

Beavers (6-8 years – Wednesday 4.30 p.m. – 5.45 p.m. with Rose rosemary@ralphs-family.com) Last year the Beavers went to Hobbycraft for a craft evening, had a sleepover at the hut during the October half term, which included a trip into Woodstock, and discussed their hobbies as well as making key-rings and towers from spaghetti and jelly babies.  
Cubs (8-10 years –Mondays 6.30 p.m. – 8 p.m. with Wendy wendyltatham@gmail.com) The Cubs have been busy working towards their navigator, map reader and astronomer badges over the past term.  The County also held the Chief Scout Silver Awards in November.  The ceremony congratulates those who have earned all 6 of their challenge badges and is the highest award the Cubs can achieve.  This year we had two Cubs attend the ceremony, which is held annually, and several more well on their way to attending the ceremony next year.   Over the coming months we have the district scrapheap challenge and the Boot and Compass competition (navigation and map reading based challenge day).  

Scouts (10-14 years - Fridays 7 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. with Naomi  nay@nkheydon.freeserve.co.uk) The district midnight exercise saw the Scouts compete in a series of 15 challenges running from 4 p.m. to midnight.  The team entered consisted of the younger Scout members including two who had just completed the transition from Cubs, so they did really well to come 9th (of 15) in the Oxford Spires District.  In weekly meetings the Scouts have completed their library badge following a trip to Kidlington and have earned their photographer badge.  
Explorers & Network (14-18 years - Mondays 8.15 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. – with Kevin kev@nkheydon.freeserve.co.uk) The Falcon Explorer unit has also seen lots of success with two earning their Silver Duke of Edinburgh Awards and four more working towards their Bronze Duke of Edinburgh Award.  During their recent Bronze practice, the team had a few navigation problems which gave them a valuable learning experience for the real thing next year.  

If you would like to come and join in the fun please let us know – we have spaces!  
General In November you may have seen all the Sections parading for Remembrance Sunday in the village.  All the sections work towards earning their Chief Scout Award.  To achieve this, the young people have to earn their challenge badges.  The badges include problem-solving challenges, improving their fitness and learning about healthy eating, meeting people in the local community, learning about religions other than their own, learning first aid and finding out about international charities and global issues - and that’s just a taster.  As all the sections have to try new experiences and skills, we are always grateful to anyone who could pop in and talk to any of the sections about a hobby or skill, or even give a master class in how to do something, from dance to martial arts, to DIY, to a new game.  Please contact any of the leaders if you could help. 

 

 

 

 

Spaces 
Available 



 
Woodstock Methodist Church, Oxford Street, Woodstock 

Kidlington Methodist Church, Oxford Road, Kidlington 
 

Minister: The Revd. Jonathan Todd, tel. 01865 842214, Email: jonathan.todd@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 
Lay Worker: Malcolm Bromhall, tel. 01865 373958, Email: malcolm.bromhall@oxfordmethodists.org.uk 

Web: www.woodstockmethodists.org.uk, www.kidlingtonmethodistchurch.co.uk  There are no Methodist churches in Yarnton, but you will find one in both Woodstock and Kidlington. Details of our forthcoming services are below, but there are also various midweek activities, details of which can be found on the appropriate website. Everyone is welcome to come and join us at any time. 
 

Services in January
 

Woodstock 6th    10.30 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Covenant Service) 13th  10.30 a.m. Simon Pillinger 20th  10.30 a.m. Rev. Philip Beuzeval 27th  10.30 a.m. Andrew Maisey   We also have a Junior Church which meets every week at 10.30 a.m. and ranges in age from two to early teens. The first part of the morning is shared with the adults in church before we then go round to the church hall to share in our own activities. We are always delighted to see new members, whether with or without their parents!  
 
 
 

 Every Friday we meet at 9.30 a.m. for a short informal time of prayer followed by coffee. On the third Friday of the month, this incorporates a celebration of communion. All welcome! 
Kidlington 6th  10 a.m. Mike Trinder 13th  10 a.m. Rev. Jonathan Todd     (Covenant Service) 20th     10 a.m. Matt Stammers 27th  10 a.m. Ian Leck  The Kidlington church also runs a Junior Church and crèche on Sunday mornings.  
   



Smile  As I mentioned in past notes, my father recently passed away, so I am having to do lots of clearing out. I was delighted to find some old books which I had never seen before. Apparently one of my father’s favourite authors was H.L.Gee.  In his book ‘Through the Year’ he wrote a little verse or note for each day of the year. I found them really uplifting. As we go in to a new year I thought I would share one verse with you all, which if we all did, would make the world a happier place: ‘Whenever it’s windy or foggy or wet, In short, when the weather is vile, Turn up your coat collar, but please don’t forget To put on your very best smile.’ It’s exciting to find the first bulb shoots appearing and seeing the first snowdrop and aconite. That really puts a smile on my face – hope you see some too, to cheer you on, on these cold winter days. Happy New Year! 
Ellen Cocking  
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Happy New Year from William Fletcher School 
PTA  Since September we have held cake sales, a Hallowe’en disco, a ladies’ shopping night, Christmas shopping for the children and raffles. The school now has a wonderfully stocked library, and we are looking forward to improving the outside areas this year. We have planned more discos and cake sales, a race night and quiz night for the whole family, and of course our much anticipated summer fete. Please keep an eye out for further information on these events. Thank you to everyone who has helped raise money for the school in 2012. It would not be possible without the fantastic support of the local community. In particular, we would like to say a huge thank you to Jonathan and his team at Budgens of Yarnton for their continued and unwavering support; this is greatly appreciated. Thank you all and happy New Year!! 
William Fletcher PTA 
 



 
 

 
 

Yarnton Village Hall 
 
The hall comprises a large Main Hall and a Back Room. 
The hall is fully accessible - facilities include stage, 
kitchen, toilets with disabled facilities and car park.  The 
hall is available for hire for meetings, training events, 
shows, lunches, clubs, sales, parties, etc. 
The charges for hiring the Main Hall or Back Room are 
per hour unless stated. 
Village residents: £10 
Non Village Residents: £11 
Kitchen: £8 per session 
A deposit of £100 is required when booking the hall. 
For further information or to book the hall please contact 
Booking Secretary on 07948 722633 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
  



Neighbourhood Watch 
 
How to Report Fraud and Internet Crime. Since 3rd December 2012 individual police forces in the south east have ceased taking any fraud reports. Reports are now taken centrally by Action Fraud.  Reports should be made using 0300 123 2040, or visit the Action Fraud website at www.actionfraud.police.uk. Thames Valley Police will continue to respond to ‘fraud in progress’ 
Cold Calling by persons claiming to be from Thames Valley Police has been occurring across the area. To check the identity of a TVP employee, ask for their shoulder number and name, then phone the police on non-emergency number only and ask to speak to them. DO 
NOT use any other number given to you by the caller. 
Expensive Gifts such as Ipad, Iphone, Ipod, mobile phones, etc. can be very easily coded by the owner using an ultra violet marker pen. Pens are obtainable from police stations, NHW coordinators or purchased from retail outlets. 
Theft from motor vehicles has increased across our area recently, predominantly during the hours of darkness. As previously advised, it is not wise to leave any articles on view in vehicles. 
Don’t Forget FREE CYCLE CODING will be available on Saturday 12th January 10 a.m.  -12 noon at Paternoster Farm Shop. 
NEXT Have Your Say meeting will take place on 30th January from 12.30 p.m. – 1 p.m. at Paternoster Farm Shop. 

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY NUMBER IS 101. 
Fred Jones, NHW Coordinator, tel. 373871 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

                    
  



Oxfordshire Community Woodfuel Programme 
Buying woodfuel, plus a directory of woodfuel 
suppliers  The Oxfordshire Community Woodfuel Programme is a new initiative run by the Trust for Oxfordshire's Environment and several partner organisations.  It aims to help local communities to: 
• Connect with their local environment and local energy supply, and understand the productive nature of woodlands 
• Increase their supply and demand for woodfuel 
• In doing so, reduce their carbon footprints, improve their biodiversity, and reduce their 'fuel miles' I am the programme manager and hope to send you regular briefings.  This first note is about buying woodfuel, for anyone with a wood burning stove or fireplace.  Please help your wallet, your flue, and your local woodfuel merchants by being an informed buyer. The environmental advantages of using woodfuel decrease the further the wood has to travel.  So aim to get your 
wood locally - from your community woodland or local woodland owners: look in shop windows or notice boards, or try www.sylva.org.uk/myforest/, www.woodfueldirectory.org and www.coppice-products.co.uk.  Unless stated otherwise, wood from garage forecourts or supermarkets is unlikely to be local.  Kiln dried wood has been – as the name implies – heated up to drive off water.  This heating process uses energy, and also reduces the environmental advantage of burning wood.     Logs are generally sold by the load, but there is no specification of what a 'load' is.  Rules of thumb for 
purchasing logs include: 
• Buy logs that have been dried for at least one year under cover, otherwise you may well get logs with a high moisture content, and spend much of the wood energy just turning this into steam.  The ends of dry wood often look greying and old, with radial lines of splitting.  Alternatively, buy freshly cut logs, which will be cheaper, and dry them yourselves for a year under cover. 
• When completely dry, all wood produces roughly the same amount of energy per weight.  However hardwood (e.g. ash, hazel, fruit tree) logs weigh more than softwood (pine) logs, and so produce more energy per log.  This means that a tonne of hardwood logs will take up less space than a tonne of softwood logs, and fewer 'top ups' of hardwood logs will be needed to keep a log stove running for a given time.  So be clear about whether you are getting hardwood or softwood. 
• Make sure that the logs are cut short enough to fit into your stove. 
• Any logs that have a diameter of more than 10cm (8 inches) should be split. 
• Look for certificates like HETAS and Woodsure, which guarantee wood quality.   

  The Oxfordshire Community Woodfuel Programme is working on developing a specification for firewood, including what a 'load' means, and what moisture content the wood should have.  Watch this space! You could consider buying woodfuel as a group.  It is easier and cheaper for a supplier to serve one large customer than many small customers, so a community woodfuel buying scheme may get a better price because of these economies of scale.  The Oxfordshire Rural Community Council runs a community oil buying scheme, and may be able to provide advice on setting up a similar scheme for logs: contact them at oil@oxonrcc.org.uk. Finally, we encourage woodfuel suppliers to register 
with websites so that people can more easily find their local suppliers.  The main free sites are www.sylva.org.uk/myforest/, www.woodfueldirectory.org and www.coppice-products.co.uk.   And please contact me with any ideas and questions about woodfuel – Riki Therivel, 243488, riki@phonecoop.coop.     

    



  

 
 
 
 
Community Education at the Marlborough School, 
Woodstock  If you would like a free copy of our brochure or to book a place please telephone 01993 813592 or email 
comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk. 
Classes beginning in January 2013: Exercise classes can be joined at any point during this term – ring for more information about availability.  Most classes begin week beginning 14th January; however don’t assume you’re too late to join if you sign up after this as many classes can be joined late or may even start later (ring to find out). 
Weekly Classes 
• Pilates all levels Tuesdays 5.15 p.m. and 6.20 p.m. 
• Hula Hooping Adult and Parent and Child Wednesdays 5.30 p.m. and 4.30 p.m. 
• Yoga all levels Thursdays 7 p.m. - 8.30 p.m., Tuesdays 7 a.m. – 8 a.m.  
• Calligraphy all levels Thursdays 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. 
• Creative Writing with Poetry Wednesdays 7.30 p.m. -9.30 p.m. 
• Flower Arranging Mondays 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. 25th  February 5 weeks 
• Italian Next Steps (for people that know a little or who have attended Beginners) Mondays 7.30 p.m. – 9.30 p.m. 

  
• Badminton all levels Mondays and Thursdays 7 p.m. – 8 p.m. 
• Archery all levels Mondays and Thursdays 8 p.m. –  9 p.m. 
• Golf all levels Saturdays 12.30 p.m. - 1.30 p.m. 
• Spanish - Beginners, Intermediate Wednesdays  7.30 p.m. - 9.30 p.m. 
• Guitar for Beginners (Acoustic) Wednesdays 8.15 p.m. - 9.15 p.m. 
• Life Drawing Wednesdays 7.15 p.m. - 9.15 p.m. 
• Watercolour Painting Tuesdays 7.15 p.m. - 9.15 p.m. 
• Computing for the Terrified Wednesdays 4 p.m. –  6 p.m. 
• Computing Next Steps Mondays 4 p.m. – 6 p.m.  
• Be creative with your photos (digitally) Mondays 3 sessions from 21st January 7 p.m. – 9 p.m. 
• Singing Beginners Tuesdays 7 p.m. – 8 p.m. 
• Singing Choir Tuesdays 8.15 p.m. - 9.30 p.m. 
• Learn to Knit Wednesdays 7.15 p.m. - 9.15 p.m.  4 sessions from 30th January. 

Saturday 26th  January one day or half-day 
Workshops We are holding the third of our 5 Saturday workshops on 26th January.  Courses running are: 

• Applemac Beginners 
• Aromatheraphy: An Introduction (morning) 
• The Art of Picture Making 
• The Great Game: Poetry and Rhyme 
• How to use your Sewing Machine 
• Meditation (afternoon) 
• Stained Glass 
• Yoga (morning) Ring to book a place on any of the courses.  We look forward to hearing from you. 
Mrs Jenny Bodinham, Community Education and Woodstock 
Partnership, The Marlborough Church of England School, 
Tel.  01993 813592/01993 811431, ext. 228 
Email: comed.4560@marlborough.oxon.sch.uk 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



Keeping room for woodlouse in our gardens  My scribblings this month have been inspired by a sighting I just had, out there in my own garden, of a woodlouse going about his business in my compost heap.  Believe it or not, there are 37 species of woodlouse in Britain, and although some are only 10mm long, the Sea Slater type can be up to 30mm in length. The hard shell of a woodlouse can be grey, pinky brown, white and yellow or even just white. They have seven pairs of legs and rather interesting antennae. Some species of woodlouse are widely seen, others may only be seen by the coast or in southern counties of Britain. To keep them in our gardens we need to provide damp places, especially during daytime hours. Leaving a pile of leaves, having grassland of different lengths, deadwood in a woodland, or even a compost heap in our gardens, are often all we need to do. There is even a type of woodlouse that lives within ant nests, so don’t be too keen on destroying every ant nest you see. Mainly, woodlouse eat plant material that is already rotting; only very occasionally will they attack young seedlings. They are one of the key creatures in recycling the nutrients from our plants back into the soil. So when you see these little beasts running around your garden, don’t recoil in horror, they are our friends and only a pest if you choose a mindset that sees them in that way. Happy Gardening! 
Stuart Mabbutt, Wildlife Gardening Specialist, tel. 01865 747243 
 
 
 

GM 
GARAGE DOORS 

 Repairs – Installation – Automation 
All types of garage doors fitted 

Free, no obligation quotes 
10 Year guarantee on all doors 

 
Contact : Matt Brogden 

T: 01865 373973  M: 07867 628291  
 www.gm-garagedoors.com 

 gmgaragedoors@hotmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 



Glyme Valley Probus Club for Ladies 
 Our November meeting brought us a very different subject when our speaker, Sue Renigan, came to talk to us about her wig making business.  She began her working life as a hairdresser, and she went on to explain about her work and the needs of her clients.  On display were some very beautiful exhibits and examples of her work, all lengths, all colours, curly and straight.  These are generally supplied for medical needs and can usually be very expensive, and the process of ordering a custom-designed wig can also be a lengthy process.  Hair is supplied from all over the world from hair merchants and can be coloured, cut or highlighted just like our own hair.  Synthetic hair is also available and frequently used, although not of the quality of real hair.  It was a very informative and interesting talk. We have two holidays already planned for the coming year. For further information or details of membership please telephone 01993 812025. 

Sandy Rasch 
 

How to stay young 
 Throw out all non-essential numbers. This includes age, weight and height.  Let the doctors worry about them. That is their job. Keep only cheerful friends. The grouches pull you down. Keep learning.  Learn more about the computer, crafts, gardening, whatever.  Never let the brain idle.  ‘An idle mind is the devil’s workshop’. Enjoy the simple things. Laugh often, long and loud.  Laugh until you gasp for breath. The tears happen. Endure, grieve and move on. The only person who is with us our entire life is ourselves. Be ALIVE while you are alive. Surround yourself with what you love, whether it is family, pets, keepsakes, music, plants, hobbies, whatever. Your home is your refuge. Cherish your health. If it is good, preserve it.  If it is unstable, improve it.  If it is beyond what you can improve, get help. Don’t take guilt trips. Take a trip to the shops, even to the next county, to a foreign country, but NOT to where the guilt is. Tell the people you love that you love them, at every opportunity. AND ALWAYS REMEMBER: Life is not measured by the number of breaths we take but by the moments that take our breath away. We all need to live life to its fullest each day!!  
 

 
          



 
   

Speed Humps:  A Solution  Whilst it may be appropriate to have some sensible form of properly maintained traffic calming in Cassington Road, I note with interest the point made by Enid Anderson (YVN Dec 2012) ‘... a small minority of the village who use this road...’ All those years ago when speed humps were introduced in Cassington Road there was a noticeable increase in traffic flow along The Garth. Now that we have the excellent Frasers Budgen store, traffic flow along The Garth has increased in both directions several-fold.  I suggest a solution to the plight of those in and/or using Cassington Road would be to recycle the broken speed humps in Cassington Road by installing them in The Garth.  They would of course need to be positioned such that the many lorries (and vans and cars) travelling at speed are actually caused to slow to something more appropriate to a residential area. 20 is Plenty? 
Keith Johnston, 67 The Garth 
 
 

 

St. Thomas More Catholic Church, Kidlington 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Catholic Church, Woodstock Parish Priest: Fr. Christopher Greaney, B.A., S.T.B.  
Times of Mass 
St. Thomas More Saturday Vigil   6 p.m. Sunday    11 a.m. 
Weekdays Tuesday   9.30 a.m.  Wednesday   9.30 a.m. Thursday   9.30 a.m. Friday    12 noon Saturday   10 a.m. 
St. Hugh of Lincoln Sunday    9.30 a.m. Wednesday    12 noon 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, Kidlington, Saturdays 10.30 a.m. - 11 a.m., 5.15 p.m. - 5.45 p.m., or any time at call. 
Baptism and Marriage by appointment.  Young children go into the sacristy for part of the 11 a.m. Sunday Mass to celebrate their own liturgy. Coffee is served after the 9.30 a.m. Sunday Mass at  St. Hugh and after the 11 a.m. Mass at St. Thomas More. St. Thomas More Primary School is next to the Catholic Church in Kidlington. If you would like your child to attend this school, please contact Fr. Chris on 377093, or the Headteacher Mrs. M. Buller on 373674. A mini-bus collects from surrounding villages. 
 
 

 

   
  



<<
  /ASCII85EncodePages false
  /AllowTransparency false
  /AutoPositionEPSFiles true
  /AutoRotatePages /None
  /Binding /Left
  /CalGrayProfile (Dot Gain 20%)
  /CalRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CalCMYKProfile (U.S. Web Coated \050SWOP\051 v2)
  /sRGBProfile (sRGB IEC61966-2.1)
  /CannotEmbedFontPolicy /Error
  /CompatibilityLevel 1.4
  /CompressObjects /Tags
  /CompressPages true
  /ConvertImagesToIndexed true
  /PassThroughJPEGImages true
  /CreateJobTicket false
  /DefaultRenderingIntent /Default
  /DetectBlends true
  /DetectCurves 0.0000
  /ColorConversionStrategy /CMYK
  /DoThumbnails false
  /EmbedAllFonts true
  /EmbedOpenType false
  /ParseICCProfilesInComments true
  /EmbedJobOptions true
  /DSCReportingLevel 0
  /EmitDSCWarnings false
  /EndPage -1
  /ImageMemory 1048576
  /LockDistillerParams false
  /MaxSubsetPct 100
  /Optimize true
  /OPM 1
  /ParseDSCComments true
  /ParseDSCCommentsForDocInfo true
  /PreserveCopyPage true
  /PreserveDICMYKValues true
  /PreserveEPSInfo true
  /PreserveFlatness true
  /PreserveHalftoneInfo false
  /PreserveOPIComments true
  /PreserveOverprintSettings true
  /StartPage 1
  /SubsetFonts true
  /TransferFunctionInfo /Apply
  /UCRandBGInfo /Preserve
  /UsePrologue false
  /ColorSettingsFile ()
  /AlwaysEmbed [ true
  ]
  /NeverEmbed [ true
  ]
  /AntiAliasColorImages false
  /CropColorImages true
  /ColorImageMinResolution 300
  /ColorImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleColorImages true
  /ColorImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /ColorImageResolution 300
  /ColorImageDepth -1
  /ColorImageMinDownsampleDepth 1
  /ColorImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeColorImages true
  /ColorImageFilter /DCTEncode
  /AutoFilterColorImages true
  /ColorImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /ColorACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /ColorImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /JPEG2000ColorImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /AntiAliasGrayImages false
  /CropGrayImages true
  /GrayImageMinResolution 300
  /GrayImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleGrayImages true
  /GrayImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /GrayImageResolution 300
  /GrayImageDepth -1
  /GrayImageMinDownsampleDepth 2
  /GrayImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeGrayImages true
  /GrayImageFilter /DCTEncode
  /AutoFilterGrayImages true
  /GrayImageAutoFilterStrategy /JPEG
  /GrayACSImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /GrayImageDict <<
    /QFactor 0.15
    /HSamples [1 1 1 1] /VSamples [1 1 1 1]
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayACSImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /JPEG2000GrayImageDict <<
    /TileWidth 256
    /TileHeight 256
    /Quality 30
  >>
  /AntiAliasMonoImages false
  /CropMonoImages true
  /MonoImageMinResolution 1200
  /MonoImageMinResolutionPolicy /OK
  /DownsampleMonoImages true
  /MonoImageDownsampleType /Bicubic
  /MonoImageResolution 1200
  /MonoImageDepth -1
  /MonoImageDownsampleThreshold 1.50000
  /EncodeMonoImages true
  /MonoImageFilter /CCITTFaxEncode
  /MonoImageDict <<
    /K -1
  >>
  /AllowPSXObjects false
  /CheckCompliance [
    /None
  ]
  /PDFX1aCheck false
  /PDFX3Check false
  /PDFXCompliantPDFOnly false
  /PDFXNoTrimBoxError true
  /PDFXTrimBoxToMediaBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXSetBleedBoxToMediaBox true
  /PDFXBleedBoxToTrimBoxOffset [
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
    0.00000
  ]
  /PDFXOutputIntentProfile ()
  /PDFXOutputConditionIdentifier ()
  /PDFXOutputCondition ()
  /PDFXRegistryName ()
  /PDFXTrapped /False

  /CreateJDFFile false
  /Description <<

    /BGR <>
    /CHS <FEFF4f7f75288fd94e9b8bbe5b9a521b5efa7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065876863900275284e8e9ad88d2891cf76845370524d53705237300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c676562535f00521b5efa768400200050004400460020658768633002>
    /CHT <FEFF4f7f752890194e9b8a2d7f6e5efa7acb7684002000410064006f006200650020005000440046002065874ef69069752865bc9ad854c18cea76845370524d5370523786557406300260a853ef4ee54f7f75280020004100630072006f0062006100740020548c002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee553ca66f49ad87248672c4f86958b555f5df25efa7acb76840020005000440046002065874ef63002>
    /CZE <>
    /DAN <>
    /DEU <>
    /ESP <>
    /ETI <>
    /FRA <>
    /GRE <>

    /HRV (Za stvaranje Adobe PDF dokumenata najpogodnijih za visokokvalitetni ispis prije tiskanja koristite ove postavke.  Stvoreni PDF dokumenti mogu se otvoriti Acrobat i Adobe Reader 5.0 i kasnijim verzijama.)
    /HUN <>
    /ITA <>
    /JPN <FEFF9ad854c18cea306a30d730ea30d730ec30b951fa529b7528002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020658766f8306e4f5c6210306b4f7f75283057307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a30674f5c62103055308c305f0020005000440046002030d530a130a430eb306f3001004100630072006f0062006100740020304a30883073002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e003000204ee5964d3067958b304f30533068304c3067304d307e305930023053306e8a2d5b9a306b306f30d530a930f330c8306e57cb30818fbc307f304c5fc59808306730593002>
    /KOR <FEFFc7740020c124c815c7440020c0acc6a9d558c5ec0020ace0d488c9c80020c2dcd5d80020c778c1c4c5d00020ac00c7a50020c801d569d55c002000410064006f0062006500200050004400460020bb38c11cb97c0020c791c131d569b2c8b2e4002e0020c774b807ac8c0020c791c131b41c00200050004400460020bb38c11cb2940020004100630072006f0062006100740020bc0f002000410064006f00620065002000520065006100640065007200200035002e00300020c774c0c1c5d0c11c0020c5f40020c2180020c788c2b5b2c8b2e4002e>
    /LTH <>
    /LVI <>
    /NLD (Gebruik deze instellingen om Adobe PDF-documenten te maken die zijn geoptimaliseerd voor prepress-afdrukken van hoge kwaliteit. De gemaakte PDF-documenten kunnen worden geopend met Acrobat en Adobe Reader 5.0 en hoger.)
    /NOR <>
    /POL <>
    /PTB <>
    /RUM <>
    /RUS <>
    /SKY <>
    /SLV <>
    /SUO <>
    /SVE <>
    /TUR <>
    /UKR <>
    /ENU (Use these settings to create Adobe PDF documents best suited for high-quality prepress printing.  Created PDF documents can be opened with Acrobat and Adobe Reader 5.0 and later.)
  >>
  /Namespace [
    (Adobe)
    (Common)
    (1.0)
  ]
  /OtherNamespaces [
    <<
      /AsReaderSpreads false
      /CropImagesToFrames true
      /ErrorControl /WarnAndContinue
      /FlattenerIgnoreSpreadOverrides false
      /IncludeGuidesGrids false
      /IncludeNonPrinting false
      /IncludeSlug false
      /Namespace [
        (Adobe)
        (InDesign)
        (4.0)
      ]
      /OmitPlacedBitmaps false
      /OmitPlacedEPS false
      /OmitPlacedPDF false
      /SimulateOverprint /Legacy
    >>
    <<
      /AddBleedMarks false
      /AddColorBars false
      /AddCropMarks false
      /AddPageInfo false
      /AddRegMarks false
      /ConvertColors /ConvertToCMYK
      /DestinationProfileName ()
      /DestinationProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK
      /Downsample16BitImages true
      /FlattenerPreset <<
        /PresetSelector /MediumResolution
      >>
      /FormElements false
      /GenerateStructure false
      /IncludeBookmarks false
      /IncludeHyperlinks false
      /IncludeInteractive false
      /IncludeLayers false
      /IncludeProfiles false
      /MultimediaHandling /UseObjectSettings
      /Namespace [
        (Adobe)
        (CreativeSuite)
        (2.0)
      ]
      /PDFXOutputIntentProfileSelector /DocumentCMYK
      /PreserveEditing true
      /UntaggedCMYKHandling /LeaveUntagged
      /UntaggedRGBHandling /UseDocumentProfile
      /UseDocumentBleed false
    >>
  ]
>> setdistillerparams
<<
  /HWResolution [2400 2400]
  /PageSize [612.000 792.000]
>> setpagedevice


